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this paragraph, the term direct mail 
means any mailing(s) by a commercial 
vendor or any mailing(s) made from 
commercial lists. 

(b) Allocation. The portion of the cost 
of such materials allocable to Federal 
candidates is paid from contributions 
subject to the limitations and prohibi-
tions of the Act. But see 11 CFR part 300 
for exempt activities that also con-
stitute Federal election activity. 

(c) Contributions designated for Federal 
candidates. Such payment is not made 
from contributions designated by the 
donor to be spent on behalf of a par-
ticular candidate or candidates for 
Federal office. For purposes of this 
paragraph, a contribution shall not be 
considered a designated contribution if 
the party committee disbursing the 
funds makes the final decision regard-
ing which candidate(s) shall receive the 
benefit of such disbursement. 

(d) Distribution of materials by volun-
teers. Such materials are distributed by 
volunteers and not by commercial or 
for-profit operations. For the purposes 
of this paragraph, payments by the 
party organization for travel and sub-
sistence or customary token payments 
to volunteers do not remove such indi-
viduals from the volunteer category. 

(e) Reporting. If made by a political 
party committee, such payments shall 
be reported by that committee as dis-
bursements, in accordance with 11 CFR 
104.3, but need not be allocated to spe-
cific candidates in committee reports. 

(f) State candidates and their campaign 
committees. Payments by a State can-
didate or his or her campaign com-
mittee to a State or local political 
party committee for the State can-
didate’s share of expenses for such 
campaign materials are not expendi-
tures, provided the amount paid by the 
State candidate or his or her com-
mittee does not exceed his or her pro-
portionate share of the expenses. 

(g) Exemption not applicable to cam-
paign materials purchased by national 
party committees. Campaign materials 
purchased by the national committee 
of a political party and delivered to a 
State or local party committee, or ma-
terials purchased with funds donated 
by the national committee to such 
State or local committee for the pur-
chase of such materials, shall not qual-

ify under this exemption. Rather, the 
cost of such materials shall be subject 
to the limitations of 2 U.S.C. 441a(d) 
and 11 CFR 109.32. 

[67 FR 50585, Aug. 5, 2002, as amended at 67 
FR 78680, Dec. 26, 2002] 

§ 100.148 Volunteer activity for can-
didate. 

The payment by a candidate for any 
public office (including State or local 
office), or by such candidate’s author-
ized committee, of the costs of that 
candidate’s campaign materials that 
include information on or any ref-
erence to a candidate for Federal office 
and that are used in connection with 
volunteer activities (such as pins, 
bumper stickers, handbills, brochures, 
posters, and yard signs) is not an ex-
penditure on behalf of such candidate 
for Federal office, provided that the 
payment is not for the use of broad-
casting, newspapers, magazines, bill-
boards, direct mail or similar types of 
general public communication or polit-
ical advertising. The payment of the 
portion of the cost of such materials 
allocable to Federal candidates shall be 
made from contributions subject to the 
limitations and prohibitions of the Act. 
For purposes of this section, the term 
direct mail means mailings by com-
mercial vendors or mailings made from 
lists that were not developed by the 
candidate. But see 11 CFR 100.24, 
104.17(a), and part 300, subparts D and E 
for exempt activities that also con-
stitute Federal election activity. 

§ 100.149 Voter registration and get- 
out-the-vote activities for Presi-
dential candidates. 

The payment by a State or local 
committee of a political party of the 
costs of voter registration and get-out- 
the-vote activities conducted by such 
committee on behalf of the Presi-
dential and Vice Presidential nomi-
nee(s) of that party is not an expendi-
ture for the purpose of influencing the 
election of such candidates provided 
that the following conditions are met: 

(a) Exemption not applicable to general 
public communication or political adver-
tising. Such payment is not for the 
costs incurred in connection with any 
broadcasting, newspaper, magazine, 
billboard, direct mail, or similar type 
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of general public communication or po-
litical advertising. For purposes of this 
paragraph, the term direct mail means 
any mailing(s) by a commercial vendor 
or any mailing(s) made from commer-
cial lists. 

(b) Allocation. The portion of the 
costs of such activities allocable to 
Federal candidates is paid from con-
tributions subject to the limitations 
and prohibitions of the Act. But see 11 
CFR 100.24, 104.17(a), and part 300, sub-
part B for exempt activities that also 
constitute Federal election activity. 

(c) Contributions designated for Federal 
candidates. Such payment is not made 
from contributions designated to be 
spent on behalf of a particular can-
didate or candidates for Federal office. 
For the purposes of this paragraph, a 
contribution shall not be considered a 
designated contribution if the party 
committee disbursing the funds makes 
the final decision regarding which can-
didate(s) shall receive the benefit of 
such disbursement. 

(d) References to House or Senate can-
didates. For purposes of this section, if 
such activities include references to 
any candidate(s) for the House or Sen-
ate, the costs of such activities that 
are allocable to that candidate(s) shall 
be an expenditure on behalf of such 
candidate(s) unless the mention of such 
candidate(s) is merely incidental to the 
overall activity. 

(e) Phone banks. For purposes of this 
section, payment of the costs incurred 
in the use of phone banks in connection 
with voter registration and get-out- 
the-vote activities is not an expendi-
ture when such phone banks are oper-
ated by volunteer workers. The use of 
paid professionals to design the phone 
bank system, develop calling instruc-
tions and train supervisors is permis-
sible. The payment of the costs of such 
professional services is not an expendi-
ture but shall be reported as a dis-
bursement in accordance with 11 CFR 
104.3 if made by a political committee. 

(f) Reporting of payments for voter reg-
istration and get-out-the-vote activities. If 
made by a political committee, such 
payments for voter registration and 
get-out-the-vote activities shall be re-
ported by that committee as disburse-
ments, in accordance with 11 CFR 104.3 
but such payments need not be allo-

cated to specific candidates in com-
mittee reports except as provided in 
paragraph (d) of this section. 

(g) Exemption not applicable to dona-
tions by a national committee of a polit-
ical party to a State or local party com-
mittee for voter registration and get-out- 
the-vote activities. Payments made from 
funds donated by a national committee 
of a political party to a State or local 
party committee for voter registration 
and get-out-the-vote activities shall 
not qualify under this exemption. 
Rather, such funds shall be subject to 
the limitations of 2 U.S.C. 441a(d) and 
11 CFR 109.32. 

[67 FR 50585, Aug. 5, 2002, as amended at 67 
FR 78680, Dec. 26, 2002; 69 FR 68238, Nov. 24, 
2004] 

§ 100.150 Ballot access fees. 
Amounts transferred by a party com-

mittee to another party committee or 
payments made to the appropriate 
State official of fees collected from 
candidates or their authorized commit-
tees as a condition of ballot access are 
not expenditures. 

§ 100.151 Recounts. 
A purchase, payment, distribution, 

loan, advance, or deposit of money or 
anything of value made with respect to 
a recount of the results of a Federal 
election, or an election contest con-
cerning a Federal election, is not an 
expenditure except that the prohibi-
tions of 11 CFR 110.20 and part 114 
apply. 

[67 FR 50585, Aug. 5, 2002, as amended at 67 
FR 78680, Dec. 26, 2002] 

§ 100.152 Fundraising costs for Presi-
dential candidates. 

(a) Costs incurred in connection with 
the solicitation of contributions. Any 
costs incurred by a candidate or his or 
her authorized committee(s) in connec-
tion with the solicitation of contribu-
tions are not expenditures if incurred 
by a candidate who has been certified 
to receive Presidential Primary Match-
ing Fund Payments, or by a candidate 
who has been certified to receive gen-
eral election public financing under 26 
U.S.C. 9004 and who is soliciting con-
tributions in accordance with 26 U.S.C. 
9003(b)(2) or 9003(c)(2) to the extent that 
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